



Housemaster of St. Luke's Email: st.luke's@ellesmere.com

18th September 2023

Dear Parent,

St Luke's are having their 'House Outing' on Thursday the 28th September. St Luke's, however, stays in College and hires in a good friend of the College, Ed Ryder who puts on two hours of Zorb Football; essentially it is 5-a-side football in big inflatable balls. He is fully licenced, and the activity is fully risk assessed. We have been using Ed and his Zorbs for over five years now. Whilst it looks a high impact sport, the protection the Zorbs offer is 99.9% complete.

According to the risk assessment, as your son is over 16, he is able to declare whether or not he is fit to partake (it is not compulsory). Those who are 'off College games' are instructed not to take part. If you believe that your son may well sign up but you expressly do not want your son to take part, please let me know before Thursday 2.00pm and we will remove him from the activity.

Following the Zorb Football we will have a BBQ. I have already asked the boys for their dietary requirements so this should all be in hand. This activity is for day pupils and boarders.

This is always a great afternoon and an excellent way for the boys to really get to know each other better. Day boys can be picked up from College at 8.00pm.

With all good wishes

. Ganal

Ellesmere College, Ellesmere, Shropshire SY12 9AB Tel: 01691 622321 Fax: 01691 623286 www.ellesmere.com